



Pursuant to A.R.S. § 38-431.02, notice is hereby given to the members of the **Tucson Pima County Bicycle Advisory Committee (TPCBAC)** and to the general public, that the TPCBAC will hold the following meeting, which is open to the public:

Meeting Date: [Wednesday, August 19th, 2026 at 6 pm](#)

Join with Teams: [Meeting](#)

Join by Phone at: +1 213-293-2303

Passcode: [879149429#](#)

Phone Conference ID: 879 149 429#

Please join early if additional technology help is required.

- Staff will be available at 5:45 pm for assistance.
- Members, please refrain from discussing any TPCBAC business prior to the meeting being called to order.
- Members – cameras on if possible; attending Public – cameras off, please.
- All – microphones on mute when not speaking, please.

Please join the meeting by 5:50 pm to establish connections, work out any technical issues, and facilitate a prompt starting time. At the start of the meeting, we will begin by establishing that a quorum of at least 11 members is present. If unable to establish a quorum, all staff are required to leave and the scheduled meeting will be canceled.

AGENDA

Agenda Item

Duration/Starts

1. Roll Call, Call to Order, and Approval of Minutes previous meeting. 10 min/6:00

Roll call (all members, guests, participants: Please also put your full name into the chat, if possible.) Approval of the July 15th, 2026 meeting minutes. (Committee members must abstain from voting on minutes if they missed the preceding meeting. For approving the minutes, the majority of voting members is sufficient – a quorum is not needed.)

Introduction of new Committee members. (Comment: If you like: You can add your pronouns to the name on video.)

(BAC Chair leads the discussion)

2. Call to the Public.

10 min/6:10

Opportunity for the public to address the TPCBAC. Due to time constraints, the total time allocated for this item is 10 minutes and all individuals will be limited to 3 minutes each. If additional time is needed to address a particular issue, it may be considered for addition to the agenda at a future meeting. Additionally, comments from the public submitted to our website will be shared anonymously.

Updates on any Emails from the public to TPCBAC – if any.

(BAC Chair leads the discussion)

3. Updates from Law Enforcement.

10 min/6:20

Status report from the Tucson Police Department (TPD) regarding any recent or upcoming bicycle-related actions or activities. Questions for TPD representatives.

(BAC Chair leads the discussion)

4. DTM Presentation: Glenn Street Pedestrian Safety & Walkability

20 min/6:30

Engineering Project Manager, Dustin Ahlrich, provides an overview of the [Glenn Street Project](#) which aims to improve comfort, safety, and accessibility on Glenn St from Oracle Rd to Alvernon Way.

(Dustin Ahlrich leads the discussion)

4. Announcements, Updates, and Questions for Related Entities.

10 min/6:50

- | | |
|---|-------------|
| • GABA, | Daphne Hope |
| • MovingPima Transportation Master Plan Project | Daphne Hope |
| • Loop Subcommittee | Daphne Hope |
| • CSCC, | James Wood |

5. Announcements, Updates, and Questions for Staff.

10 min/7:00

- | | |
|---|-----------------|
| • City of Tucson (incl. updates committee member recruitment) | (Lydia Barker) |
| • Pima County, | (Mike Hendrix) |
| • Marana Update, | (David Andrews) |
| • PAG, | (Hannah Oden) |
| • Oro Valley | (Krista Post) |

6. Initial information on Silverbell Rd project

5 min/7:10

For Silverbell Rd, the County has put out a requisition for a designer for the project. Once the designer is on board, a more detailed schedule will be completed. The RTA is estimating the project will be completed in 5 years.

(Mike Hendrix leads discussion)

7. Safety discussion Gates Pass

10 min/7:15

Summary of last 10yrs of cyclist accidents on Gates Pass

(Mike Hendrix leads discussion)

11. Data-driven approach identifying locations of upgrade needs

10 min/7:25

Evan Santerior proposed a more data-driven approach to identifying need/location for upgrades as well as having more of an implementation process/framework for how we communicate these findings to the powers that be. Some initial thoughts / suggestions: How to analyze for gaps and improving conductivity? How to seek the input of the government agencies involved with this committee? How to determine miles of bike paths/lanes within a certain distance of various neighborhoods (aka density) and also a network analysis again to study connectivity? How to utilize readily-available external resources such as employing techniques used by other regions in our same role and through organizations such as People for Bikes?

(Side note by Chair: Nicole Sanderson had suggested a related activity in the past, which unfortunately so far did not reach its conclusion given her having to leave the BAC.)

(Evan Santerior leads discussion)

12. Discussion on public comment from July meeting (also next item)

5 min/7:35

Discussion of public comment received during the July meeting from the public (community member of Ward 1): No walkways or curbs for wheelchairs and pedestrians or safety; no stop sign or crosswalk exist; multiple accidents had occurred; city had not been responsive according to public input. During last meeting different opinions on the committee existed regarding if and how to go forward with this issue (and more generally with related issues). To what extent can individual committee members take up an issue and champion it / make an effort to resolve it? Similarly, can people from the public who identify such issues be invited to join the BAC to champion this local issue - or work with the BAC member who represents that specific area.

This should be a discussion about this specific issue - but also more generally on BAC committee member efforts. Potentially directly discussed with next item.

(Chair leads discussion)

13. Discussion on how individual BAC members can champion issues

10 min/7:40

See also previous item – and discussion in prior meetings on when to write letters to city; how to take up issues; how to make an impact. To what extent can individual committee members take up an issue and champion it / make an effort to resolve it? Similarly, can people from the public who identify such issues be invited to join the BAC to champion this local issue – or work with the BAC member who represents that specific area.

(Chair leads discussion)

14. Camino Del Cerro Project

5 min/(7:50)

Evan Santerior suggested giving an update in a future meeting on this project. Given potential time constraints – likely to be pushed to a future meeting.

(Evan Santerior leads discussion)

15-19. Place holder items / not used.

20. Discussion next meeting dates // Goal Setting/Next Meeting.

5 min/7:55

(BAC Chair leads discussion)

The committee will consider and discuss upcoming agenda items for the next meeting and the ongoing goal-setting plans.

Items on the wait-list / that had come up in the past:

- Welcoming / training / introductory session for newer BAC members – potentially 20-40 minutes
- Issue of cycling safety around the UofA? Bike lane appear not cover all the safety needs. Could the committee work with the city and UofA to limit portions or surrounding streets to bike & bus/delivery truck traffic? And divert motorist traffic around these portions?
- Consider improving lighting along dark bike boulevards.
- Future updates on the bike lane / parking issues on Park Ave on the University campus. Discussions of the UA buying that roadway are still underway (keep topic for future)
- Review progress TPCBAC members of recording safety gaps. 20 min / Nicole Sanderson leads the discussion. Members will present results. this link (to be done once Nicole is back / is available)
- Lydia & Anona to report back about a possible longer-term solution for bike path vs parking on Park Ave near UofA.

21. Discussion member tasks / positions.**2 min/7:55**

Recurrent from last meeting: Who would like to take on additional positions in the committee, e.g., in the longer run – who would like to become Secretary, Chair etc.

(BAC Chair leads discussion)

22. (If time allows) Personal introduction of (new) BAC members**5 min/7:55**

Individual newer (but also longer-term) committee members will briefly introduce themselves and share anything they would like to. Discussions are welcome. This agenda item may be dropped or expanded depending how much meeting time is left.

(BAC Chair leads discussion)

23. Adjournment.**0 min/8:00**

*** NOTE: TPCBAC next meeting will be Wednesday September 16th, 2026 at 6:00 p.m.**

If you require accommodation or materials in an accessible format or require a foreign language interpreter or materials in a language other than English, please notify the Tucson Department of Transportation Office at 520-791-4391 at least five (5) days in advance.

Committee Member (currently 13 voting M.)	Jurisdiction
John Edgett	Ward 2
Le'Sean Marks	Ward 3
Elaine Flin	Ward 4
James Wood	Ward 5
Jane Zavisca	Ward 6
Robert Smith	Sahuarita
Daphne Hope – Vice Chairperson	Pima County
Eric Post	Pima County
Evan Santerior	Pima County
Ingmar Riedel-Kruse – Chair	Pima County
Anona Miller	University of Arizona

Krista Post - Secretary	Oro Valley
Summer Dawn Cope	Pima County
Ex-Officio Non-voting Members	
Lydia Barker	City of Tucson
Mike Hendrix	Pima County